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CVPCSD Board of Directors 
and term expiration: 

 Diane-Louise Alessi 
2026 

 Greg Bala               
2026 

 Jo Anne Carmona 
2026 

 Dan Negus             
2024 

 Rolando de la Torre  
2024 

 

Grant Search 

Christian Valley Park, CSD, 
is a small District that 
maintains a self-sufficient 
spirit with the help of its 
community. Nonetheless, 
your Board of Directors 
have been working to 
secure grants to keep the 
most burdensome District 
expenses off your 
shoulders. 

Proper Drainage 
is Essential 

Residents are again being 
asked to ensure driveway 
culverts on their property 
are clear of obstruction. 
Proper drainage reduces 
runoff on the roads, 
making for a safer drive 
today and reducing costly 
repairs tomorrow. 

  

 

 
Main Valve Exercising 
and Hydrant Flushing 

During the Spring and Summer months, the District will be 
conducting some routine maintenance where the hydrants are tested 
and flushed, and the water main valves are turned to keep build-up 
and corrosion at bay. This means some stuff will get kicked up in the 
pipes, potentially finding its way to your faucets. If you see dirty 
water coming from your sink or shower, don’t panic! Simply flush 
your taps for a few minutes. If that doesn’t clear it up, please contact 
the District. 
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Kenneth Loop Project 

The District is currently in the planning phase for the installation of 3,200 linear 
feet of 6 inch pipeline. Approximately 2,300 feet of new pipe will be installed parallel to 
existing roadways, with the remainder following private land boundaries. The purpose 
of this project is to connect pipeline ending at Campbell Way and Kenneth Lane. This 
project will ultimately help serve an area that currently relies on well water.  
 

It’s a big project that’s been in the works for a while. When it’s complete, it will 
enable greater maintenance flexibility, as well as critical redundancy that will reduce 
potential service outage in the case of a main break. The Kenneth Loop Project will be 
paid for by the Placer County Water Agency’s (PCWA) Financial Assistance Program. 

 

Fire Hydrant Needs Repairs 

Driving down Stanley, you’ve likely 
noticed a particularly shoddy fire hydrant 
on the corner of Gayle. It has been out of 
commission for a while, but it hasn’t been 
forgotten. Rest assured that the District is 
well aware of its state of disrepair, and that 
your Board of Directors have been working 
with the engineers to get it back into 
service. If you’re driving by and see the 
crew out there wrenching on the old 
hydrant, slow down and throw them a 
wave! 

Generator Replacement 

For most of the district's 631 customers, water 
pressure is supplied by gravity, where the 
elevation of the storage tanks greatly exceeds 
those of the homes served. For the rest, pressure 
is supplied by a hydro-pneumatic tank 
controlled by an automatic transfer switch and 
powered by a generator—one which has been 
borrowed from the California Conservation 
Corps for the past several years. Thanks to  
PCWA’s Financial Assistance Program, 
CVPCSD has its very own generator to serve the 
approximately 80 residents located near the tank 
site. Thank you, PCWA! 

The Christian Valley Park, CSD, Board of Directors schedule to meet on the second 
Tuesday of each month at 7:00 p.m. in the California Conservation Corps Administration 
Building, 3710 Christian Valley Rd. All residents of the District are welcome to attend in 
person or via Zoom. An updated agenda can be found at ChristianValley.org. 


